

MEMORANDUM

TO: Howard Lazarus, City Administrator

FROM: Mike Kennedy, Fire Chief

DATE: September 18, 2019

SUBJECT: A19-00616 Ordinance Chapter 93 - Alarm Systems - Amendment 2019

This ordinance update follows a collaborative effort by finance, IT, police, and fire.

The current alarm billing process and ordinance has not been updated in over ten years. Additionally, the police and fire departments have been using an antiquated software that required an annual fee from a third-party vendor. IT initiated a review of this software. During this review process, an update of the ordinance was also determined to be warranted.

The following improvements will be realized with the ordinance amendment.

- Previously, the police and fire department had interdependencies for billing. This created an administrative burden and delays. This change allows each department to handle alarm billing autonomously.
- The fire department will eliminate the use of a third-party vendor, which will reduce costs for the fire department. The fire department will handle billing internally.
- Ordinance language is updated to include carbon monoxide and carbon dioxide alarm systems.
- Ordinance language is updated to reduce the burden on single family home owners who have smoke detectors, not connected to a monitored alarm system. These systems are now excluded from this ordinance. This is based on resident feedback.
- Ordinance language is updated to clarify that the police alarm registration will follow the calendar year and not a floating schedule.